Medication policy
We have a duty to ensure that all children at our nursery are helped to stay healthy therefore we cannot care for children if they are sick.  When a child is absent due to illness, parents should inform us as soon as possible of how their child is and when they are likely to return.  Also, if the child has a specific diagnosis it would be helpful for us to have that information.  We also need to have sufficient information about the medical condition of any child with long-term medical needs.
If a child becomes ill at A Home to Grow we will care for the child appropriately and inform parents so that the child can be collected as soon as possible.
We are happy to administer medicine to your child where it has been prescribed by a doctor, dentist, nurse or pharmacist.  Parents will be asked to sign a form showing the name of the medicine, dosage and times the medicine is to be given.
We will only administer non-prescription medication e.g. pain and fever relief or teething gel if permission has been given (with signature) beforehand. This is to protect your child, you, and ourselves.
If we have reason to believe that any child is suffering from a notifiable disease identified as such in the Public Health (Infectious Diseases) Regulations 1988 we will inform Ofsted.  We will act on any advice given by the health Protection Agency and inform Ofsted of any action taken
In cases where the administration of prescription medicines requires technical/medical knowledge then individual training should be provided for one of us from a qualified health professional.  Training should be specific to the individual child concerned.
We will ensure that all medication given to us will be stored correctly and we will check that it is still within its expiry date. 
If your child has self-held medication, please obtain an additional one for us to be kept at our home. If your child has acute allergies and carries/needs an Epipen, please discuss the matter with us. 
In some cases, a child on antibiotics may be asked not to attend for 2-3 days in case they react to the medication and to prevent the spread of an infection to others.
All medicine given to us to administer must be in its original bottle or container and not decanted. It must have the manufacturer’s guidelines with it. If it is a prescription medication it must have the details and instructions from the Doctor or pharmacy. We will record all medication administered.
If you have any concerns regarding medication, please do not hesitate to discuss them with us.
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